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1. Set-up and aim of the meeting

The second workshop on WB, IMF and Human Rights took place on Thursday 28 November and Friday 29 November 2013. Venue: the premises of the International Commission of Jurists, Geneva.

The focus of the workshop was on:
1) Stocktaking on what the World Bank and the IMF have recently been doing in the field of human rights – civil and political as well as well economic, social and cultural rights – with a focus on the era of globalization, as of late 2013 still combined with an economic and financial crisis. 
2) Discuss the human rights obligations of the two international financial institutions (IFIs), looking at such obligations through the lens of the knowledge now available, especially given new insights on the extraterritoriality of human rights.
3) Discuss the next updated draft of the 2003 ‘Tilburg Guiding Principles on WB, IMF and Human Rights’ and the Commentary to it, again especially in light of today’s challenges and of the growing body of knowledge on extraterritorial obligations.

The meeting was attended by: Aardoom, Charlotte; Freitas de Barros, Ana Sofia; Benedek, Wolfgang; Daelman, Charline; Eide, Asbjorn; Footer, Mary; Genugten, Willem van; Ho, Tara van; Letnar Černič, Jernej; Vandenbogaerde, Arne; Vandenhole, Wouter; Verbakel, Rina.

At the meeting, an introductory talk was given by the convenor, Prof. Willem van Genugten, followed by, first, a general discussion of the draft Principles, and, next to that, a detailed discussion of each Principle separately.
2. Overall conclusion
The workshop has been very fruitful and provided very good input on sharpening the draft Principles. At the moment of writing this report, the draft has been made final and will now be sent to a number of 15 external experts for further comments. The Guiding Principles will be published this year, as an annex to an academic article, and, together with the (extensive) Commentary, as a separate book. Negotiations with two publishers are underway. In addition, the organizers are planning an ambitious outreach plan.
3. Request as to Finances

As can be seen in the financial report, the money available for the workshop has (again) not been fully spent. Overall, €3.085 would be left. Given the (ambitious) publication and outreach plan, I would like to be allowed to use the money left for activities in relation to publicity and outreach activities. It would make the results of the two workshops even more relevant from a societal point of view. Needless to add, that financial support by the European Science Foundation will be mentioned at each and every occasion.

Prof. dr. Willem van Genugten
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